IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO



NOTICE TO COUNSEL AND TO THE PUBLIC NO. 08-22

Staff Meeting on Thursday, November 20, 2008

Please be advised that on Thursday, November 20, 2008, the Clerk's Office at the Federico Degetau Federal Building in Hato Rey and the Clerk's Office Annex at the José V. Toledo U.S. Post Office and Courthouse in Old San Juan will close to the public from 12:00 to 2:00 p.m. due to a staff meeting.

Authorized filings pursuant to the CM/ECF Manual can be made at the U.S. District Court "Drop Box" at the entrance of the Federico Degetau Federal Building.

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 17th day of November, 2008.

FRANCES RIOS DE MORAN, ESQ.

CLERK OF COURT